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Adult Education Consortium Meeting
Wednesday, February 3, 2016, 3:00 p.m.
at

Shasta County Office of Educational
Professional Development Center
MINUTES

Kate Mahar called the meeting to order at 3:02 p.m.

Present:

Bettina Blackwell

Cliff Curry





Peggy Canale 


Tom Barnett

Jim Cloney


Rich DuVarney


Joe Wyse


Tim Azevedo


John Burch


Todd Brose

Kate Mahar


Lisa Stearns (note taker)
Absent:

James Harrell



Mary Lord




Tom Armelino




1. Welcome and Introductions – Jim Cloney & Kate Mahar
Kate introduced Cherish Padro as the new Director of AEBG Adult Education.  Jim opened the meeting at 3:00 p.m. by asking members present to introduce themselves.
2. AEBG and AB 104 Legislation (Overview and discussions) – Kate Mahar
Power Point (Attached)

· Governance Procedures – 

· Budget Overview -

· Public Meetings –

3. County-based meetings and report out
· Shasta County – they don’t know much about each other.  They will send e-mails and set up meetings to map out and develop a structure of sharing what goes on.
· Trinity – they are divided into three areas; Southern Trinity, Mt. Valley, Weaverville.   They are excited about the website to connect with others.

· Tehama –They have Adult Ed, Basic Skills, GED, High School Diploma, Career Technical programs on High School Campuses, and Adults with Disabilities.  Transportation is still a big issue.  They are also excited about the website to see what’s out there and target populations with the services that are offered.

4. Webpage and discussion – Kate Mahar
Kate presented the website and highlighted some of the areas.  Nadia expressed concerned that career is mentioned because her clientele does not think that far ahead or see themselves in that area.
5. Establish a timeline for future meetings; rotating locations? – Jim Cloney
Members decided to meet in Shasta County because of its central location.  Meetings will be held: March, April, May, and June in late afternoon and then quarterly thereafter.
Members would like to meet the fourth Thursday of the month at 3:00PM.  Next meeting will be held in Shasta County-possibly at the Shasta County Office of Education Professional Development Center on March 24th, 3:0pm.  Members are encouraged to send delegates if they are not able to attend.

The focus will be planning the 16-17 budgets and developing a spending plan.  
6. Q/A and Next Steps
Members needing to spend money in the short term were encouraged to draft a proposal and bring to the next meeting for discussion.
Jim thanked Kate for her incredibly positive attitude through this process and Kate thanked Lisa for her help.

Meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m.
